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Inspection Services                                       

Dept. of Planning & Development


Michael J. Nugent


                                                         Lee Urban

Manager                                                                                                                      Director                          

CITY OF PORTLAND

September 30, 2004

Brian & Sandra Ingraham

109 Elmwood Avenue

Westbrook, ME 04092

RE:  613 Riverside St    CBL:  311-A-007   Zone IM

Dear Mr. & Mrs. Ingraham:

I am in receipt of your building permit application for a garage at the above location.  Your permit is being denied because of the use in the IM zone.  Residential structures are non-conforming in the IM zone and any increase of that use or an accessory to that use is not allowed.

Section 14-382 of the Municipal Zoning Ordinance states that a building whose use is wholly nonconforming shall not be altered so as to increase the cubical content or the degree of nonconformity.  Because the existing residential use is nonconforming, this permit is denied, and the 20’ x 40’ accessory garage cannot be built.

You have the right to appeal my decision.  Please note that variance appeals are very difficult to have granted by the Board of Appeals.  If you wish to exercise your right to appeal you have 30 days from the date of this letter in which to do so.  Please contact this office for the necessary paperwork in which to file an appeal.

Sincerely,

Jeanie Bourke

Code Enforcement/Plan Reviewer

389 Congress St  Portland, Maine 04101 (207) 874-8700  FAX  874-8716 TTY 874-8936


